LORDSHIP REC USER FORUM AND NETWORK 


MINUTES OF MEETING ON 8th AUGUST 05 -  Broadwater Farm Community Centre

PRESENT: Rachel Ayuba - SureStart;  Laurentiu Garofeanu, Barbu Vames and other representatives of the Roma Community; Niall Henderson, Paul Ely  Haringey Recreation Department; Nick Jackson  Haringey Play Association; Steve Hill  Soul in the City; Nigel Kielczewski  Sporting and Educational Solutions;  Claire McClafferty  BTCV; Joan Curtis, Caroline Jepson, Dave Morris, Ray Swain  Friends of Lordship Rec;  Irene Lee, Katrina Lee, Brian Scott, Sam Dapra, Helen Taylor, Deniz Husyin  Friends of Graham Lee;

APOLOGIES:   Angie Bullock - local artist and Labyrinth Projec; Simon Rix  Haringey Play Association

Dave Morris, Chair, welcomed the representatives of the Roma community and the Friends of Graham Lee, who were attending for the first time, and explained the purpose of the Forum.

1.  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING ON 11 July 05:  These were agreed with the following amendments:

Section 8.  Regeneration of Playground Equipment:  “Expression of interest” was from The Big Lottery fund not from contractors.

Section 10.  Playground Hut.  The minutes should show that the Users Forum had agreed a policy on the development of the Hut in the past and this policy should be incorporated into funding applications to develop the Playground Hut. Also, it was Niall not Paul who had met with Renata B. and Deborah M. to look at potential for Children’s Centres funding.

2.  ROMA COMMUNITY AND THE LAUNCH OF NEW FACILITIES.

a)   The representatives of the Roma community and their interpreter, Laurentiu Garofeanu, were welcomed to the meeting.  Claire explained that the User Forum wanted to make links with the community, in order to develop friendship, increase understanding,  and find solutions to problems arising in the Rec. It was hoped the Roma Community would get involved in the Launch of the new Active Play facilities on 24th September.by running a barbecue, having first received food hygiene training funded by SureStart.  Laurentiu confirmed that this idea had been publicised in the community and the representatives were confident they could find 3 or 4 people to commit to the training.

The Roma representatives were given some more information about the new play facilities, and what would be happening at the Launch.  It was agreed that a synopsis of improvements planned for the Rec should be translated.   Acoustic musicians would be needed to play at the Launch, so the community were welcome to encourage any of its musicians to come along. 

Laurentiu provided the Forum with contact details for himself and those of the four brothers who are the main reps of the community, to improve communications over problems arising out of the use of the Rec.   

b)  Launch Planning Update:  LRUF sub-group meetings to organise the launch were continuing on a regular basis, however funding for the event was very short.  Fundraising bids from Friends of Lordship Rec to Awards for All and the Community Chest had failed.  This would mean that there would be no organised music event (instead we will encourage acoustic musicians to turn up) and we would have to make do with gazebos and marquees already owned by User Forum Network members. However: 
Claire had got a Community Chest award for activities around the Lake.

The local authority would pay for the cost of skateboarding demonstrations (and possibly cycling-related activity).
The MTA area Mother and Toddler group would do refreshments in the Playground Hut.
SES had written to all the primary schools asking for team to participate in the football.
A range of other activities by user groups and stakeholders are planned

3.  MOSELLE RIVER

Those present from the Friends of Graham Lee explained their concern about the possibility that the development of the River, or its relocation might affect the trees which they had planted and maintain as a memorial to Graham Lee.  It was agreed that Niall would be taken to see the trees in question by Deniz Huseyin so he would know the site concerned.

It was explained that the Forum was developing an overall strategy for the regeneration of the Rec, along the theme of Play, Ecology and Education.  The restoration of the River might form a crucial part of the Plan, however it was very early days and the Forum were keen to be looking at a range of options.  The options had not been identified yet, so it was impossible to know whether any options might adversely, or positively, affect the memorial trees.  However, the Friends of Graham Lee could be kept informed, and get involved, at all stages.   

Niall and Paul reported that they had had a recent meeting with the Environment Agency who would like to make Lordship Rec one of their priority projects.  The E.A. had asked for no developments to take place on the last 70 metres of the southern part of the field in order to keep all options open. However,  the first step of many stages would be the development of the Scoping brief which was to be undertaken by River Restoration Centre.  This will be a broad document setting out the physical limitations on what can or cannot be achieved.  The next stage would be the pre-feasibility stage.  Paul believes this is largely an engineering-based study.  This stage will cost £15,000.  The Environment Agency will fund £5,000 of this, but it will be necessary for the other £10,000 to come from the £300,000 available for the Rec this year from the Council.  

It was emphasised by the meeting that, although it was very positive that the Environment Agency saw it as a priority project, the User Forum still wanted a range of options to consider.  Ray wished it to be pointed out that the Lake was a site of historical interest and Paul assured him that this would be brought to the attention of everybody involved.

There was discussion on whether a River Sub-Group was needed in case developments began to happen quickly.  It was agreed that this would be necessary in time but it was too early in the process for all parties not to be involved.

4.  FOOTBALL FOUNDATION BID

Paul presented the Budget Cost Report No 1. to the meeting, which showed a budget of £2,109,164 being sought. The Council would be asking for £1.6 million from the Football Foundation; Sporting and Educational Solutions would submit a bid for £200,000, and the additional £300,000 would come from the capital budget (50% of the £600,000 available for Lordship Rec over the next 2 years).

Normally the Football Foundation did not consider bids of more than £1 million but because of the inspirational track record of the Broadwater Farm sports association, combined with SES’s sports development and the new active play facilities in the Rec, the Fund was prepared to consider a higher bid. The application must be submitted by the end of November.

Since the User Forum last looked at the plans, the proposed area for the football pitches had been moved northwards to the higher area in the North Western corner of the Rec.  Surveying work had showed this ground was flatter than ‘the middle’ parts.  The concern was expressed that if this meant football being played at both ends of the field, then a mindset would be created that this was a football field, rather than an all-purpose green field open for all users at all times. Questions were asked about the need to remove soil and bring in new soil, but Paul explained this would be required to create pitches of high quality. There was concern that developing other sports in Lordship Rec was being overlooked and that there was an urgent need for an overall Sports Development Strategy for the Rec. 

There was discussion on the refurbishment of the Shell Theatre so these could be used as offices and an admin centre. SES will be based there, but it was felt that the bid to the Football Foundation should make it clear that there might be use by other groups such as the Friends, so there was no difficulty with this in the future.  

5.  PLAYGROUND HUT

The emerging theme for designing and funding the Hut building was that of a Play/Eco-Education Centre. Niall had met with Renata of SureStart and Deborah of the MTA Mother and Toddler group.  They had decided that with Renata’s input there was scope for a bid to Childrens Centre funding, to develop a new building for wider educational use, acting as a satellite of the Broadwater Farm Children’s Centre.   The Mother and Toddler service could increase from 2 to 3 mornings a week.  Niall was proceeding with meetings with Haringey Education, Procurement and Planning departments to buy in support for developing a Hut along these lines.  The New Project Officer in the Recreation Department  would be asked to get schools to buy in to using the building.  Claire is writing a statement for Niall on how she would see BTCV using the building for ecological and environmental purposes.

Concerns were expressed that acquiring funding for the Hut on these themes should not result in other sections of the Community being excluded.  Funders needed to know that there would also be community use.  For example, some members of the Friends would like to see drop-ins for adults with special needs developed in the Hut and in fact Claire reported that the Keston Centre have started to use the Bowling Club in Downhills and are interested in using the Lordship Hut.

It was agreed that the design brief would be brought to the User Forum for a full discussion.  

6.  REDEVELOPMENT OF CURRENT PLAYGROUND

Nick Jackson reported that Haringey Play Association would be consulting with children on what replacement play equipment they would like to see in the current play area. Dave asked if the consultation could also include questions about where else in the Rec they would like play equipment to be placed (or a specific question about whether there should be some equipment near the Lordship Lane gate).

7.  MISSION STATEMENT

Dave Morris presented a draft document setting out the User Forum & Network’s vision/mission statement, visions and the principles by which it would work. Those present agreed that with some slight changes the document was excellent, but it was agreed that the document would be amended to include a shortened summary which could be used by itself or as part of the whole document. The meeting agreed to adopt the document once amendments made. Joan agreed to produce the statement as a background leaflet for the Launch using the agreed text and adding photographs.

8.  ENTRANCE STRATEGY:       No update.

9.  DESIGN MASTERPLAN:    After being assured by Niall and Paul that it really was necessary to engage consultants to produce a masterplan design it was agreed to proceed on the basis that any masterplan would be based on the already-agreed policies and plans developed by the Forum.  The designers would work between September and January and would be coming to the User Forum with a draft plan for further discussion.  

10.  ENVIRONMENTAL SURVEY:   Niall will be meeting with Nick Michael.  The survey/audit will set out what we already have in Lordship Rec and what we could move to if improvements are made.

11.  LABYRINTH:   Angie Bullock had a positive meeting the previous Friday with Michael Loughnane and Mohan.  In July she undertook some work with schools for mosaic designs  the local schools are keen to continue with the project and bring it in to the curriculum.

12.  WEBSITE:   Storm Moncur has got in touch with Niall about the website and Ray has supplied a great deal of mainly historical material. Dave also has background material, including LRUF minutes etc.

13.  ACTIVE ENGLAND PROJECT:    The 3 projects being worked on are due to be completed on time.   
Unfortunately, despite the savings agreed at the last User Forum meeting, the project will still be £20,000 over budget as some items have only just come to light such as backfill for the new skatepark. This will have to come from the £300,000 Haringey capital grant.  
  
14.  FINANCES GENERALLY     Paul will bring a statement to the next User Forum on how the £300,000 has been or will have to be spent.
